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CEF® office 

     The Party Club was finished. Children were  collecting 
their papers, Bibles and jackets. One young girl was collecting 
something else -  hugs! She went to each volunteer and asked 
if she could have a hug. After receiving all  her hugs she an-
nounced, “This is now my favorite  jacket…..because you all 
have hugged me in it.” 
 
     Children today are longing to feel loved, accepted and 
special. Through  clubs and camps, CEF has innumerable op-
portunities to meet this longing in children by sharing with 
them the love of Jesus.  
 
     With these opportunities comes the need for volunteers.  
We are aware that in the fall we will need more  helpers, 
teachers, and a bus driver. We wonder whose heart the Lord 
will move to fill this need. Will it be you? 
 
     “I am so happy to see your face again,” I said to a boy 
who had missed coming to a few clubs. “Are you happy to see 
my face again?” asked his faithful sister?  
 
     I am always happy to see the faces of children who come 
to club. They are faces of expectation; hoping to find truth, 
love, Jesus, and an adult who cares. Will you be that one? 

        Linda 



Gifts were given to Child Evangelism Fellowship  
of Schuylkill County between  

April 21 to May 19, 2017 
to the Glory of God 
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Our grandmom, Margaret Baum 
  By: Ron and Shelley Hikes 
Shelley’s gramma 
  By: Jimmie Lu, Connie and Linda 
        Larry and Jimmie Lu Smallwood 
Margaret Baum 
  By: George and Kay Bell 
        Jean-Pierre Delvaux 
Oscar and Catherine Heinbach 
  By: Janice Haller and Ann Herring 
Bill Houtz 
  By: LaVerne Houtz 
        Joan Mengel 
Maribeth Michelle Lantz 
  By: Audrey Lantz 

Edna Staller, my sister 
  By: Ruth Kimmel 
Edna Staller 
  By: Martha Scott 
        Jay and Elizabeth Spotts 
        Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Bittle 
        James Harner 
        Peggy Rioux 
        Chip and Nancy Kulp 
        Florence Rauch 
        Farel and Dolores Becker 
        Charles and Flo Walton 
        Carol Jones 
        Craig and Joy Evans 
        Ted and Jean Robb 
         

 

In Memory of: 

Rick and Sandy Clemson 
  By: John W. Brode 

  

   

   

   

In Honor of: 
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May Monthly Party Club Statistics 

 
 
Club Location          Enrollment         Attendance Decisions 
 

Pottsville         27     9   6 
Mahanoy City    26     8   4 
Girardville (April)     7     7   0 
Party clubs (YTD totals)  60   24            10 
 
2016-2017 Party Club Statistics 
Pottsville    27      7 
Mahanoy City    26      4 
Girardville      7      0 
Ashland    11                 0 
Gordon    12      5 
5 party clubs    83 reached with the Gospel            16 
 
 

April 2017 

Lessons graded:  52  
Salvation decisions: 0    
New students:  3 

If you would prefer to receive  the newsletter via 
email, please send the request to 
cefschpa@gmail.com. If you would like to be 
removed from the mailing list contact CEF with 
your name and address. 

 

2017 Budget Corner 
 

Yearly Budget:  $103,312.50 
YTD Income as of May 19:  $36,148. 
YTD Expenses as of: May 19 $43,403. 
Difference: [$7,255.] 
Monthly Budget:  8,609.37 

 

The following is from a Mailbox Club student:  
 

“Dear Mrs. Artz, I want to thank you for all the 
years you sent me Mailbox Club lessons, I really 
benefited from them. But for a while now I have 
been learning a lot at church and my summer camps 
that I often hear in my Mailbox Club lessons. And 
with my move coming up I feel it’s time to discon-
tinue the lessons. But, again, I want to thank you for 
teaching me more about God through these lessons. 
But, something you can keep doing is praying for 
my family and I as we move and try to find a church 
that we all can worship at and that has a good youth 
group. You can also pray for my family as we adjust 
to moving to a new area and new people. Just a cou-
ple weeks ago on Easter I was baptized (The picture 
is attached), which for me was one of the most proud 
moments of my life; it was such a joyful time. I 
can’t wait to see what God has in store for my life. 
My dream job would be working on a farm, but I 
also love landscaping. Any work with machines and 
manicured properties fascinates me. I can’t exactly 
say that either of those is God’s calling for me, but, I 
truly enjoy helping others by manicuring their lawns 
(which may sound funny, but its true). Thank you 
for all your work in my life and other people’s lives. 
In Christ, 
 
Countless lives have been touched through the 
Mailbox Club™ ministry. 



Mark Your Calendars!  
 

June 26-30 Lewistown Valley Tabernacle, Tamaqua 
July 3-7 Christmas Pines Campground, Auburn 
July 10-14 Valley View Park, Valley View 
July 17-21 Primrose Bible Church, Minersville Area 
July 24-28 Manbeck’s E. C. Church, Rock (Pine Grove Area) 

 

 
 
 

Katie Burian is the wife of Ray 
Burian and the mom of Alexan-
der, Joyce, Bennett and Cooper. 
She spends the school year teach-
ing at Upper Dauphin School 
District. Katie is returning for her 
16th summer! She will be work-
ing in the office: setting up the 
teams for Good News Day Camp, 
making the contact between 
camp prayer warriors and camp-
ers, sending out sponsor letters, 
keeping track of the summer mis-
sionary support, and helping in 
any other capacity needed. 
 
Elizabeth (EB) Smallwood is 
returning for her 4th summer 
with CEF. She has completed her 
junior year at Houghton College. 
She will be serving as a Bible 
teacher and co-director at Good 
News Day Camp.  EB is a gifted 
Bible teacher and demonstrates 

strong leadership qualities. She 
has a strong desire to see the boys 
and girls come to know Jesus as 
their personal Savior. 
 
Also Returning for her 4th sum-
mer is Mary Gottfried. Mary 
has just completed her freshman 
year at Liberty University. She 
had the privilege this past De-
cember of traveling to Kenya 
with a team of CEF workers. 
Mary’s love of Jesus shines 
through in all that she does. She 
is a hard worker and has a will-
ingness to learn. She will also be 
serving in a leadership role this 
summer by mentoring the new 
missionaries at 5-Day Club and 
helping at camp. 
 
Our second year summer mis-
sionary is Regina Miller. Gina is 
a bundle of energy! Her enthusi-
asm is catchy and we are very 
glad to have her back. Gina will 
be starting her junior year at Tri-

Valley High School this fall. She 
is gifted at sharing the Gospel 
and is a creative mission’s teach-
er. Gina will be stepping up to a 
leadership role by serving as the 
camp recreation director.  
 
Our team for the summer is being 
joined by Jerusha McCarthy 
and Mackenzie Werez. Jerusha 
has completed her sophomore 
year as a home school student 
and Mackenzie will be starting 
her junior year of high school at 
Schuylkill Haven Area School 
District. Both young ladies are 
gifted communicators and have a 
burden for the lost to come to a 
saving knowledge of Jesus 
Christ. 

Upcoming opportunities in Lancaster County 
 

Teaching Children Effectively (TCE™) Level 1 is designed to offer a fresh approach to evangelizing and teach-
ing children. Based on spiritual and educational principles, the course provides the methods and procedures to 
lead children to Christ and immediately equips the believer to begin and sustain a ministry where he lives. Stu-
dent practicums are a vital part of the instructional procedure which makes TCE a refreshing way to train Chris-
tians in child evangelism.  
 

TCE™  will be held at the CEF office in Lancaster the following dates: 
Jumpstart weekend: Friday September 29 (6:00-9:00 p.m.) Saturday September 30 (9:00 a.m. –4:00 p.m.) 
Tuesday mornings beginning October 10 through November 21 (9:00 a.m. to noon) 
 

Contact Shelley Hikes 570-682-9790 or cefschpa@gmail.com if you have any questions.   


